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Dear colleagues,

The Russian Union of Writers, the Council of Science Fiction and Adventure Literature and the Faculty of Philology of Moscow State Lomonosov University are pleased to invite you to participate in the joint International Conference “Russian Science Fiction at the Crossroads of Epochs and Cultures” which is to take place in March of 2006 in Moscow.

This kind of scientific forum is held for the first time although the necessity of its organizing has been discussed time and again by the authors, scholars, literary critics, publishing houses representatives and members of organizations uniting science fiction readers and fans. It is due to the leading role of science fiction on the book market and the main place it often occupies in the spectre of young people reading that this meeting becomes especially necessary. Theoretical researches in the field are carried out sporadically by independent scholars who lack opportunity of creative communication. That is why in our opinion thorough analysis of this sort of literature and comparison of the situation in this field in Russia and abroad will be fruitful both from theoretical and practical points of view.

The main peculiarity of the conference is that the discussion of most pivotal aspects of modern Russian science fiction alongside with scholars will be held by well known authors and literary critics. The activity of all the participants of discussion who contribute to creating, disseminating and thinking over of science fiction works of art will help to draw a more complete picture of the state of modern science fiction as a special branch of literature.

The organizers consider the need to discuss the opportunities of further cooperation between Russian and foreign science fiction researchers and creators as one of the main goals of the forum.

The conference is aimed at enlightening the following problems:

· methodology of science fiction study; carrying out of interdisciplinary researches;

· the science fiction concept in various literary epochs and in creative work of different authors;

· the problem of “elite”-“mass” culture ratio (on the material of science fiction works of art);

· the problem of science fiction studies in terms of bibliography, archives, sources;

· evaluation of modern social processes’ reflection in literary trends and creative work of science fiction authors;

· peculiarities of typology and poetics of science fiction works.

Working languages: Russian, English.

Unfortunately we cannot cover your conference expenses but we hope you will find an opportunity to take part in our meeting or contribute your paper on the subject for publication. We will keep you informed on the conditions of publishing the materials.

Please inform us on your participation, need of accommodation in the University Halls of Residence, the subject of your presentation by e-mail before November 1, 2005.

As it is the first meeting of such kind, we are particularly interested in establishing contacts with as many specialists in the field as possible. We will be grateful to you for sharing this information with your colleagues who are concerned with science fiction study. 

For further information please contact us by e-mail rf2006@rambler.ru (Oksana Dryabina) or by mail: 119992, Leninskiye Gory, MGU, Humaniyies 1, Faculty of Philology, room 981, Council on Philology.

Organizing Committee
